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Research Analysis 

 

HB 2419, as introduced, requires The Oklahoma State Board of Pharmacy to adopt rules that 

require prescription labels and informational inserts be available in English and at least 14 other 

languages that are spoken in Oklahoma by individuals who are of limited English proficiency. 

The measure also requires that the Board update the list of other languages at a minimum rate of 

once every 10 years. The measure allows a pharmacy to contract with a third party for the 

translation of the labels and exempts a pharmacy from liability for injuries resulting from the 

actions of a third party. 

 

Prepared By: Matthew Brenchley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

After review, HB 2419 has no fiscal considerations to the state. 

 

Prepared By: Stacy Johnson 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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